Miner Elementary School LSAT

LSAT Meeting: June 14, 2022 - 5:00 pm Meeting Minutes

The meeting came to order at 5:05pm. The meeting was conducted via Zoom.

Welcome and Introductions:

- The following members were present:
 - Parent Representatives
 - Andrea Jones (K parent)
 - o Parent Organization Representative Julie Muir (2nd and K parent)
 - Teacher Representatives
 - Ms. Jones (ECE)
 - Dr. Ramsey (Psychologist)
 - Mr. Yoho (K) Co-Chair
 - o WTU Representative Mr. Martin (2nd Grade Math)
 - o Staff Representative Charlene Stapleton (Business Manager)
- Reviewed LSAT purpose and norms, which are posted to the LSAT page of Miner's website (https://www.minerelementary.org/lsat.html)
- Welcome to our newly elected SY22-23 Reps who are on the call

Principal White's Report:

- Conducted a survey to determine what would be the "Cadillac" of situations for next year (the best-case scenario for everyone)
- Currently have space for 17 aides on staff; after all are placed we still have one additional one so it will be determined this summer the best place for that person
- Historic Planning Committee is holding a Community Meeting on Wednesday (tomorrow, June 15) at 5:30pm via Microsoft Teams. The entire Miner Community (staff and families) is invited to listen in. Link was sent via Remind/Dojo and will be sent again tomorrow.
- June 21 is Election Day in DC but school is not cancelled. Miner is a polling place so the gym and outdoor classroom will be in use for voters; information will be sent out to the community regarding drop off and pick up protocols and more.

SY22-23 LSAT Representatives:

- Teacher Representatives:
 - Ms. Hillenbrand (STEM, incumbent)
 - o Ms. Mitchell (ELL, currently a Parent Rep)
 - o Dr. Ramsey (Psychologist, incumbent)
 - o Mr. Yoho (K, incumbent)
 - o WTU Rep Mr. Martin (2nd Grade Math, incumbent)
- Parent Representatives*:
 - o Katie Hawkins (rising K Parent)
 - o Julie Muir (rising 3rd, 1st, and PK3 Parent, currently PTO Rep)
 - PTO Rep Brandon Scott (Rising 2nd parent)
 - *2 additional Parent Reps will be elected via a Special Election in the Fall (along with a PTO Treasurer)
- Staff Representative TBD
- Community Representative TBD (elected by LSAT in the Fall)

Final Thoughts:

- Congratulations and thank you to Ms. Offor as she leaves Miner at the end of the school year
- Next meeting will be planned this summer and then at that meeting the LSAT will choose meeting dates going forward, as well as electing Chair(s) and Secretary.
- Thank you to Mr. Yoho for serving as our Chair for the past 2 years; thanks to all for a great year!

Meeting adjourned at 5:25pm.